
My Ref: Scrutiny/Correspondence/MJH 
 
11 July 2019 
 
Councillor Sarah Merry 

Cabinet Member - Education and Skills 

County Hall  

CARDIFF  

CF10 4UW 

 
Dear Sarah 
 
On behalf of the Committee, I would like to thank you for attending the Children and 

Young People Scrutiny Committee on 9 July 2019, to provide an opening statement 

and answering questions on the School Organisation Proposals: Band B: Early 

Years, Primary and Secondary school provision to serve Adamsdown and 

Splott  – draft Cabinet Report. 

 

I would also like to thank Nick Batchelar, Director of Education and Lifelong 

Learning, and Richard Portas the Programme Director for the School Organisation 

Programme, for the presentation of the report and answers to Members questions.  

 

Following the Members consideration of the report and answers to questions the 

Committee agreed to commend the report to Cabinet. Members did however note 

that Cabinet will receive a subsequent report on the outcome of the consultation, 

which the Committee would also wish to consider. 

 

 

The Committee would be pleased if you could enable that the contents of this letter 

are made available to Cabinet when it consider the report at its meeting on 11 July 

2019 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

COUNTY COUNCILLOR LEE BRIDGEMAN 
Chairperson – Children and Young People Scrutiny Committee 
 
CC:  Nick Batchelar, Director of Education and Lifelong learning 

Richard Portas the Programme Director for the School Organisation 
Programme 

  Jo Watkins – Cabinet Business Manger 


